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After weeks of preparations the great historical moment finally arrived when the Boeing 707 which 

brought us safely across the ocean, landed at Kennedy Airport in New York and the 100 European team-

members set foot on American soil for the first time. Due to difficulties with the immigration authorities 

the whole group was detained for several hours. When permission was finally granted to enter the States 

for three days, we were deeply moved to see Master and Mother, their party and many American brothers 

and sisters still waiting for us after these long hours of delay. How can we describe our feelings at that 

moment? We were home at last! 

 

After a heartwarming reception and dinner by our American Family our Leader welcomed the European 

members to America and everyone could feel his great concern for the restoration of this mighty country. 

Everybody was resolved to do his utmost to fulfill Father's Will in this nation. 

 

It was a great moment for all members when Father formed the ten new teams on Jan. 31, at the end of 

their training period. On Feb. 1. the ten brand new vans were sent off to their new mission fields across 

the country to join their American brothers and sisters in the "One World Crusade". 

 

It was a moving experience to see them pull out one by one from the first heavenly foothold, Belvedere, 

to find Father's children in the satanic world. Our prayers were with them at this historical moment. May 

they take their mission seriously to help fulfill Father's Will for America. 

 

Upon our return from the States the German teams were already awaiting us at the farm. After hearing the 

report from each team -- they worked very hard during our absence we divided the big teams into groups 

of ten members each, to cover the cities more frequently, which is also of great benefit to our local 

centers. 

 

We are very happy to report that quite a number of people from all over Germany are sending in requests 

for the new Divine Principle Book. One school wanted it mailed by special delivery, as it was to be a 

going-away present for one of their retiring professors. 

 

Our first trainees arrived at the family farm for training, although we are still in the process of remodeling 

the place. Everybody enjoys the training program very much, even though they do work and study hard, 

and we hope to win many new members this way. 

 

Every center in Germany is resolved to bring in the harvest for Father and our True Parents. Monsey to 

our brothers and sisters all over the world.  

 


